
GOODIES FOR GOODNA 

Goodna Parish has updated what 

they need to best support their local 

community, so please see if you can 

donate some of the following items:  

Shampoo, deodorant, dishwashing 

detergent, toilet paper, tissues, kids 

snacks, UHT milk, or money to     

purchase eggs on the day the goods 

are delivered to Goodna. Please do 

not donate the eggs themselves as 

donations are delivered monthly. 

Child Protection Obligations of this Parish 

This Procedure sets out what Church workers must do 

when they receive information concerning child sexual 

abuse and obligations on parishioners: 

Parishioners need to report allegations or information received in relation to child  

sexual abuse, whether such abuse is historical or current, to the parish ‘Safeguarders’. 

They are Tony Rigby and Lisa Hooper. Their contact details are on the posters here in 

the church and the Maheno Room. If in doubt, discuss with them and we’ll contact the 

Office of Professional Standards. It is mandatory that, as soon as reasonably practica-

ble, a church worker (clergy, wardens, parish councillors and volunteers) must report 

all  allegations or information received concerning child sexual abuse to the Diocesan 

Office of Professional Standards and to the local police or Policelink on 131 444. 

Failure to report is a misdemeanor under the Criminal Code and can carry a maximum 

penalty of 3 years imprisonment. 

THREE CAKE STALLS COMING UP! 

Due to the upcoming referendum we have 
3 cake stalls over September and October. 
Sun 24th Sept, Sat 14th Oct, and Sun 22nd 
Oct. Our bakers will be busy indeed. Please 

bake as many cakes and sweets as you 
can. If you can help out our usual bakers 

your help would be greatly appreciated to 
support this important fundraising        

ministry. Thankyou to those who lovingly 
prepare all the goods for the stall, we 

could not do it without you. We greatly 
value your ministry! 

THE LOST SHEEP - GILLIAN BRAZIER 
A Shepherd had a hundred sheep, 

He knew them all by name. 
He took them out into the fields, 
And when he called, they came. 

One day a little lamb got lost. 
The Shepherd loved him, so 

He looked to left, he looked to right, 
But could he find him?  No! 

“I’ve lost my lamb, my little lamb, 
He really must be found. 

I’ve lost my lamb,” he told his mates, 
“Have you seen him around?” 
“My little lamb will be alone, 

He’ll be so terrified. 
Where can he be? Where can he be?” 

The worried Shepherd cried. 
And then he saw his little lamb, 

Caught in a fallen tree. 
He scrambled through to rescue him, 

And quickly set him free. 
He took him home, and told his mates, 

“My little lamb is found. 
I’m gonna have a party, 

You all can come around.” 
Now Jesus loves his children too, 

He knows us all by name. 
We might be big, we might be small, 

He loves us just the same. 
 

source: gillianbrazier.wordpress.com 
Picture: athonitetestimony.com 

10th September 2023 

15TH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

7.30AM—EUCHARIST  

9.00AM—FAMILY EUCHARIST  IN THE HEART OF BULIMBA 

https://www.standrewsenfield.com/2021/05/25/matthew-1621-28-splintered-messiah-splintered-church/
https://gillianbrazier.wordpress.com/my-writing/the-lost-sheep/
https://athonitetestimony.com/the-gospel-of-the-day-matthew-18-10-20/




Bishop Jeremy elected tenth Archbishop of Brisbane 

On Friday 1st September Bishop Administrator Cameron  
Venables announced the election of Bishop Jeremy Greaves 

as the tenth Archbishop of Brisbane.  
In an Ad Clerum to clergy, Bishop Cameron said that he is  

delighted to communicate this exciting news, and called our  
Diocesan community to pray for Bishop Jeremy and his  

family. “It is with great joy that I share with you the news  
that the Archbishop Election Committee, at its final meeting  
last Saturday, elected the Right Reverend Jeremy Greaves to  
be the next Archbishop of Brisbane,” Bishop Cameron said. 

“Archbishop-elect Jeremy Greaves will be installed as  
Archbishop of Brisbane, and Metropolitan of the Province  

of Queensland, at St John’s Cathedral on Saturday 16th  
December 2023 at 10.30am. “Bishop Jeremy (currently  

Bishop for the Northern Region) will be well known to many  
and brings a great deal of experience in ministry. “He is blessed with many gifts that will benefit the  

Diocese, the national Church, and the worldwide Anglican Communion. “Please join me in praying for  
Bishop Jeremy, his wife Josie, and children (Kate, Hannah and Thomas), as they prepare for this new  

season of life and ministry.” Bishop Jeremy commenced in the role of Bishop for the Northern Region in 
2017 after serving for 20 years in ordained ministry in Queensland, the NT and South Australia.  

Archbishop-elect Jeremy Greaves acknowledged Bishop Cameron’s leadership over the past year,  
initially as Archbishop’s Commissary while Archbishop Phillip Aspinall was on leave and then as Bishop  
Administrator after the Archbishop formally resigned. “Bishop Cameron, who has led our Diocese over  
the past year while juggling the responsibilities of the Western Region, has worked incredibly hard to  

ensure good governance, care of clergy and Diocesan staff, and stability during this time of transition,”  
Bishop Jeremy said. Bishop Jeremy also acknowledged the commitment of staff members and the  

Archbishop Election Committee’s prayerful approach. “I express my deepest gratitude to Diocesan staff  
members who have sometimes taken on extra duties or filled gaps during this period of transition,” he  

said. “I am also thankful for the prayerful discernment undertaken by the Archbishop Election  
Committee and for the care they showed to everyone who has been part of the process.” 

Key functions of the Archbishop’s role include pastoral responsibilities, heading the Diocese’s leadership 
structure, ordaining clergy and granting clergy licenses, chairing Diocesan Council, presiding over  

Diocesan Synod, appointing principals and other senior leaders of schools owned and operated by the  
Diocese, serving as  Metropolitan within the Anglican Church of Australia and as an ex officio member of  

General Synod’s standing committee, advocating in ecumenical and justice spaces and participating in  
legislative processes and parliamentary inquiries, as well as undertaking ceremonial duties within the  

Church and wider community. Bishop Jeremy said that he hopes to continue the long and fruitful legacy  
of his predecessors. “I feel the responsibility of the office to which I have been called and hope that 

I can build on the work undertaken by nine prior Archbishops of Brisbane and four Bishops of Brisbane  
over the past 164 years,” he said. I am looking forward to worshipping with and getting to know people  
in Southern and Western Region parishes and continuing the work of reimagining the shape of mission a
nd ministry for this new time.  I am also looking forward to serving with our whole Diocesan community,  

as we discern where the Spirit is leading us in this next season of our life together, and to advocating  
alongside community leaders from other faith groups and sectors in important justice spaces.” cont... 

“Truly I tell you, whatever you bind on 

earth will be bound in heaven, and 

whatever you loose on earth will be 

loosed in heaven. Again, truly I tell you, 

if two of you agree on earth about 

anything you ask, it will be done for 

you by my Father in heaven. For where 

two or three are gathered in my name, 

I am there among them.” 

Matthew 18:19-20 

Chair of the Archbishop Election Committee, The Rev’d Canon Dr Marian Free, said that Bishop Jeremy’s  
background, outlook and skills will stand him in good stead as Archbishop. “Congratulations to Bishop  
Jeremy on his election — I am certain that he will make a faithful Archbishop because of his experience 

here and elsewhere, his commitment to comprehensive Anglicanism, and in particular his pastoral  
approach to those holding different views,” Canon Free said. 

“Bishop Jeremy has served in such diverse places as Adelaide, Ceduna, Katherine,  Darwin and Buderim. 
“He currently serves as Bishop for the Northern Region and has  been Chair of the Anglican Schools Com

mission for six years. “He has worked closely  with refugees and with members of the Indigenous  

community for many years.” Canon Marian said that electing an Archbishop is a process of discernment  

rather than one of a more conventional appointment to a position. Bishop Jeremy, who was ordained  

to the priesthood in Adelaide after graduating from  Flinders University, celebrated 25 years of ministry as 
a priest in February.  In an Anglican Focus feature, written by clergy and lay people for Bishop Jeremy’s  

silver jubilee, Wakka Wakka elder The Rev’d Canon Bruce Boase honoured Bishop Jeremy for his  

thoughtfulness and generosity. “Every Christmas Bishop Jeremy mails beautiful large card,” Uncle Canon  

Bruce said. “Bishop Jeremy obviously takes great care in writing these cards… the message is uniquely  

personal, thoughtful and sincere. “His cards help connect the receiver’s Christmas experience with that  

of the First Peoples of these lands, which shows that he has sensitivity for our stories. “It’s because of  

gestures like this that so many people sense the Gospel in the man.” Until Bishop Jeremy’s installation,  

Bishop Cameron will continue to serve in the role of Bishop Administrator, undertaking all of the duties 
and responsibilities of the Archbishop.  The Diocese of Brisbane is a member of the Anglican Province of  

Queensland, along with the Dioceses of North Queensland, Rockhampton and the Northern Territory. 
The Diocese of Brisbane is the Metropolitan See, with the Archbishop of Brisbane being the Metropolitan. 

Buderim locals Bishop Jeremy and his wife, Josie, and two of their adult children will be moving to Bris-
bane, along with border collie Paddy, by the years end.  

By Michelle McDonald. Source: anglicanfocus.org.au 

https://anglicanfocus.org.au/2023/09/01/bishop-jeremy-greaves-elected-tenth-archbishop-of-brisbane/

